

September 30, 2009

Martin (Bud) Connor GeoTek Services, LLC 4060 Sparrow Hawk Road Melbourne, FL 32934

Project: Winter Park System Install

Subject: Ground Penetrating Radar Services

Dear Mr. Connor:

During our preparation for this Winter Park project we have solicited several bids from GPR Service companies; your bid was the lowest, most reasonable bid. We were impressed with the high quality of the field work and reports. You arrived to the project earlier than requested, completing your work quickly and accurately while keeping our staff well-informed of your findings.

The report at the end of your search and the communication with our field staff was more than what we expected. We greatly appreciate your punctuality and efficiency in completing our project quickly and accurately.

Let this letter serve as our recommendation of your services. We will definitely call you in the future when your services are necessary. Thanks again for the excellent service.

Sincerely,

Vice President

Mobile Treatment Services, Inc.

Phone: (800) 503-1477